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January 1, 2022 
 
Bulletin No. 04-2022 

 
 
To: NISS Member Companies 
 
Re: 2022 NISS Calls Redesign   
 
In a continued effort to simplify the reporting process, we are happy to announce we have 
redesigned the 2022 NISS Calls to consolidate and simplify the instructions for ease of use. 
These improvements were developed with extensive input from the NISS Technical Advisory 
Committee, and the highlights are as follows:  
 

• The Call instructions contain the same information, but are now presented in a more 
organized, clear, and concise manner.  

• The NISS website now has a new column on the 2022 Calls page with quick links to 
access record layouts for each Call. 

• Blank pages have been removed and the Calls are less than half the length than before, 
providing for easier navigation. 

• Bookmarks have been added to the Call PDFs. 
 

We hope companies will find these enhancements helpful as we continue to work to make the 
statistical reporting process as simple as it can be. 
 
Please feel free to contact us if you have any questions or need any additional information.  
 

Very truly yours, 

 
Theresa A. Szwast 
President & CEO 
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